
Lake Murray Tennis Club 
Board Meeting 2/15/24 

Present:  Lynne Carry, Jamie Lawson, Denise Stefanson, Frank 
Riolo, Kathy Culver 

Management:  Dan and Kathy Emmerson 

Minutes were approved. 

Kathy reported we had larger than expected expenses last month. 
One reason was the 4th Quarter Bonus which was paid in January.  
Also, our investment CD at Pacific Western brought in 
approximately $6300 in interest this year, compared to 
approximately $400 in 2022. 

Membership reported we have about 705 members which breaks 
down to: 
263 Singles 
143 Family 
  30 Juniors 
Our membership list should soon be up to date and ready for 
using Court Reserve. 

Leagues reports we have the following teams in place now: 
2 teams of 10 and under 
2 teams of 14 year olds 
1 men’s 3.5 
1 men’s 4.0 

Social and Premises members were absent. 

Management reported the mud and rocks that had come onto 
court 10 were cleaned. Also, several lights recently burned out, so 



we are waiting until they cab be as srepaired.  Court 9 has a 
leaning net post. Court 10 needs a little digging done outside to 
keep the mud from flowing onto the court.  A new employee has 
been hired at the front desk, Lily Wood. 

Court Reserve 

Credit cards are accepted and secure.  A payment plan is available 
through the link for renewal.  There is a 3% fee for using a credit 
card. 

The system is up and running and Dan, Kathy, and the staff have 
all been trained to assist in any way possible. 

The meeting was adjourned at 2:10 PM.


